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Dear Fairview community 

Winter is here, and it is lovely that we are starting to get a bit of rain. We were, however, very fortunate that the rain stayed 

away for our cross-country event last Thursday. The effort put in by every student was outstanding, with many of them pushing 

hard to run that little bit faster or a little bit further. Persistence and effort are two very important traits. It was the first time 

that our Kindy students participated in the cross country. They all tried very hard to complete the lap of the oval. It must have 

seemed like a very long way for some of them. Thank you to the many parents and family members who turned up during the 

day to watch the races. Thank you also to everyone who supported out P&C either by donating cakes or purchasing items from 

their stall. 

The next stage of our cross-country program will be the Allanson Cross Country event on Friday 13 June. Ms Lasisz will be 

finalising the Fairview team for this event over the next few days. Parents and family members are welcome to come along and 

cheer on their children as they run around the Allanson track. 

A huge thank you to Ms Lasisz for organising the events as well as the Fairview staff and the Year 6 students for helping with all 

the set up and smooth running of the event.  

 

Fairview P&C 

Our P&C are doing a fantastic job supporting our school. There are many things that the P&C do to support every child in our 

school. These include running the canteen and uniform shop, managing the Book Fair, providing end of year awards to our 

students and running the NitzBlitz. All of which support our school community. They also support every student by paying for 

some of our extracurricular activities. In Week 10 this term, we have the Circus Challenge coming to school to put on a show 

and run workshops with our students. If it wasn’t for the P&C, parents would be asked to pay for their child to attend. 

Our P&C cannot function without your help. The main help that is needed are regular volunteers in the canteen. Lisa is doing a 

fantastic job running the canteen but there are times when she needs a hand. Even if you can only spare an hour on some 

canteen days, it would help. The canteen is open on Wednesdays and Fridays. If you can help at all, please call and have a chat 

to Lisa. 

 

Bookfair and our next visiting author 

Thank you to the many families who supported our recent Bookfair. 

Thanks to your support, just over $500 was raised for the school. This will 

be spent on our next visiting author. Mrs Whitney is currently organising a 

visit by James Foley  for Term 3. James Foley is a Western Australian 

author and illustrator who has written many children’s books, including 

Stellarphant and his most recent book, Bigfoot vs Yeti. We are looking 

forward to his visit and his story about being an author. 

 

 

We C.A.R.E. 

Cooperation Achievement Respect Enthusiasm 

FAIRVIEW ‘A fair view of all things’ 3 June 2025 



Year 1 class 

As I recently shared with you, Mrs Byrne has some health issues that she has to deal with. This means that she will be away 

through the remainder of this term and next. We wish Mrs Byrne all the very best with her treatment. I am please to be able 

to let you know that Mrs Sharon Johnston will be continuing with us for both this term and next. I certainly appreciate Mrs 

Johnston adjusting her plans to be able to take on this role and provide consistency to our Year 1 class.  

The Winter Season 

With the change in seasons, we are starting to see winter colds and the return of Covid in our community. This is a reminder 

that immunisations are available for families who choose to do this. I ask that all families support the health of the community 

by staying at home if they are sick and follow the normal health and hygiene practices that we became so used to during 

Covid times. Your support in this is appreciated. 

Supporting our kids 

We are very fortunate to have Mrs Karen McAneny working with us as a Chaplain. Mrs McAneney has many kids come to see 

her each week. She also supports our class teachers with Protective Behaviours and works with Mrs Upson to deliver and run 

our BUZ (Build Up Zone) and BUZ Rangers programs. Mrs McAneny is in school every Wednesday and Thursday and alternate 

Tuesdays. If you ever have any concerns that you think Mrs McAneny can support you or your child with, please reach out to 

us. 

2026 Enrolment 

We are currently taking enrolments for 2026. If you have a kindy aged child and would like a place, please get your enrolment 

in now. We will be starting a kindy transition class in Term 3 for enrolled children. We are also taking enrolments in all other 

years as well. Currently, we are full for this year in kindy, pre-primary and Years 2 and 3 but will happily plan for extras for 

next year. If you have children in those year groups and would like to come along to Fairview next year, please let us know 

and we will plan our structure around this. Enrolment information is available by contacting the school. 

 

 

Andrew Whitney 

Principal 

Merit Certificates 
22 April 

Rm 3 -  Mason & Lachlan 

Rm 4 -  Levi, Kody, Audrey & Kaleb 

Rm 6 -  Lillian, Jason & Saphia 

Rm 10 -  Chace, Elijah & Ezra 

Rm 12 -  Phoenix, Alice & Axel 

Rm 13 -  Travis & Xeena 

Rm 19 -  Patrick & Tessa 

National Simultaneous 
Storytime 

 



Cross Country results 

Thankfully the weather prediction was wrong and the races went ahead as 

scheduled for our annual cross country event last Thursday.  

Congratulations to everyone who participated and tried their best, 

particularly our Kindy students who joined in for the first time!   

Results from the day - 

1st place—Stockton 905 pts 

2nd place—Cardiff 836 pts 

3rd place—Ewington 811 pts 

4th place—Cheetara 774 pts 

Calendar - Weeks 6 - 8 

Year Champion Runner-up 

PP girls Luna Ava 

PP boys Noah Creed 

Yr 1 girls Miley Evelyn 

Yr 1 boys Byron Euston 

Yr 2 girls Olivia Blayke 

Yr 2 boys Maverick Beau 

Yr 3 girls Kerrily Rilee 

Yr 3 boys Cade Cali 

Yr 4 girls Poppy Mikayla 

Yr 4 boys Leevi Lucas 

Yr 5 girls Zara Summer 

Yr 5 boys Levi Kaleb 

Yr 6 girls Lucy Asha 

Yr 6 boys Lucas Jaxson 



P&C information 

The P&C are very excited to 
announce that they have 
recently received a grant 
from Synergy to replace the 
shutters in the canteen. 
Thank you to Krysty Foster 
for coordinating the grant 
application.  We can’t wait 
to get the new shutters 
installed! 

 

Community  

information 

AUSSIE OF THE 
MONTH 

Our Aussie of the Month award recipient 
at the last assembly was Indi-Lee 
Ingarfield. 

Indi-Lee was presented the award 
because she has been an outstanding 
leader and mentor in the BUZ Ranger 
program.  We have been immensely 
grateful for her unwavering commitment 
to the role over the past 2 years and for 
the assistance and support that she has 
so willingly and generously given to the 
2026 BUZ Rangers. 

Indi-Lee is also an extremely 
compassionate, cooperative and 
thoughtful member of our school 
community.  She is always kind and caring 
and looks out for those who need a 
friendly smile or some thoughtful words. 

Indi-Lee is a true role model for our 
ethos of CARE, and we thank her most 
sincerely for the important contribution 
that she has made and continues to make 
to our school. 

Congratulations, Indi-Lee! 

Contributions and Charges 

Thank you to all the families who have paid 
voluntary contributions so far this year.   
2025 Charges and Contributions are $50.00 per 
student. 
A range of payment options are available 
including EFTPOS and direct deposit into our 
account : 
BSB : 633 000 
Account number : 207 478 371 
Please use student name as reference.  

 

You will need to apply if your 
child will be: 

 Starting Kindergarten 

 Starting Pre-Primary 

 Changing schools 

If you or anyone you know has a child born 
between 1 July 2021—30 June 2022, they are 
eligible to attend kindergarten.  Enrolment 
packages are available from the office. 

A copy of your child’s birth certificate and 
immunisation record will be required. 

Please note - students enrolled in kindy this year 
will receive paperwork in the coming weeks to 
enrol for Pre-Primary next year. 


